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               Epsom Garden Society: June 2019  
               Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ
                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168
                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708
Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
Cathy Flitter, our Show Secretary writes: I am really looking forward to June 22nd and our Summer Show – get those schedules out and see what you can do – I’ll bet it is a lot more than you ever thought!! Helpers very welcome at St Martin’s School from 5pm on Friday 21st to put out the tables, and helpers for various jobs on the day would be invaluable. Entries for the Show should be with Cathy by 8pm on Thursday 20th at the latest! Please not at 10.30 when everything has just been put away! Email her on catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com.

Our domestic judge at the Spring Show kindly sent a letter congratulating everyone on their lovely exhibits and amongst other things tells us that Victoria sponges are fat-free whereas Victoria sandwich has fat. Now we know!
On the 15th April Jim Buttress talked to a packed hall about ‘Sixty-five years in gardening’.  Jim’s arrival was a bit of a disappointment for his mother, who had been brought up with a nanny. Jim wouldn’t stop crying, and they were all billeted on the tenth floor of a tower block over-looking the Gorbals and there were no lifts. His poor mother couldn’t understand a word anyone said either. Luckily she met a retired sea Captain who looked after Jim for a while so she could recover a bit, and she was amazed to find Jim fast asleep when she went to collect him. He later became a great friend of the family and Jim’s godfather. Then came a move to Hayward’s Heath, and Jim was schooled by the [misnamed] Sisters of Mercy. Luckily when he was sent off to the walled garden to be out of the way he was enthused about gardening by their kindly gardener. Jim’s father worked on an estate next to Capel Manor, and they both became friends with Mr Bowles from Middleton House who offered Jim an apprenticeship, but his father wouldn’t let him take this up.
Percy Thrower was the great television gardener of the time, and Jim would avidly watch and then practice his own broadcasts out in the greenhouse- ‘I’m worried about that boy!’ At this time Jim had built up a little business cutting people’s lawns with a mower in a trailer on the back of his bike, and selling seedlings. A job with a market garden in Wallington followed, with the owner recognising Jim’s keenness and encouraging him to learn the latin names of the plants they grew. 

A move came to a larger Nursery where Jim had to be taken on as a labourer as he didn’t have the paper qualifications that the Union demanded. He didn’t mind that and had seven years of varied experience, even digging graves. Then he was invited to an interview at Wisley. His Dad came with him and they were very pleased to find ‘Bowles’ Corner’ and recognise all the plants they’d known at Middleton House. The interview was absolutely terrifying, with fifteen people lined up the other side of the desk like a firing squad. Luckily kind Christopher Brickell was one of them and asked about Jim’s other interests at the end, and Jim could enthuse about football, cricket and darts. He was surprised to be offered a student place, although he felt a bit odd one out as all the other students were ten years older and rather grand.
His first job was to be in charge of St Helier gardens with eighty staff. At first Jim felt like a bouncer, just trying to get the staff to work, they were sabotaging the mowers with sugar in the petrol tanks.. Jim soon mastered the trade unions and learnt how to strip down the mowers and get them going. His next job was with the Royal Parks, involving maintaining playgrounds and toilets but also the Palace gardens. He was instructed not to hide in the bushes if the Queen or Queen Mother were there, and found that they enjoyed a chat. He had a common interest with the Queen Mother as he was interested in horse racing, and she often invited him to sit on a bench with her while they talked. On one occasion she fumbled about in her handbag and produced a plastic bag of cuttings that she asked him to root for her! ‘We are all at it!’ remarked Jim. He wasn’t quite sure about the drink she offered him one hot day, after ringing a little bell 
a member of staff appeared with a pair of goblets that turned out to contain pure gin! The Queen Mother was surprised that he would have preferred some water with it as that would ‘spoil the taste!’
A promotion to running parks at the Naval College, Greenwich Park and Dover was tragically brought to an end by Michael Heseltine who decided that everything must be contracted out, and Jim had more training on computers and management sessions, but his heart wasn’t in it, and he took early retirement.

A few happy years followed, lecturing on cruise ships, and becoming Chairman of ‘Britain in Bloom’. Then he became a Judge at Flower Shows up and down the country. For the last few years he has been helping Tim Hart-Dyke with his world garden as Man-Friday and all the other days too, and broadcasting on ‘Dig it’ on the radio on Sunday mornings. We visited the World Garden last year and were careful not to touch the worst stinging plant in the world. We heard about someone who had been stung and still got pins and needle sensations six months later. This was Jim! Strangely Tim seemed jealous rather than sympathetic! The plant is now behind glass. One open day Tim had forgotten to ask anyone to help with the car parking field, so Jim offered, much to the surprise of people who had seen him on television the night before with ‘The Allotment Challenge’!
He has been pleased to have been made an ‘Associate of Honour’ by the RHS, only 100 people have this honour at one time. His father said ‘You wait until I’m nearly dead before you do something useful!’. Lately he has been given a VMH medal, only 36 people are given this at one time!
Jim’s advice after his long and interesting life is ‘Just be yourself, and keep grounded!’
Our next meeting will be on the 17th June, Sheila Stracy will demonstrate ‘Inexpensive Floral Designs’ and on 15th July Russell Bowles will tell us about ‘Say it with Poison.’
These will be at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road, Epsom KT19 8HA and start at 8pm. Plenty of parking behind the hall. Thank you to everyone who brought raffle prizes last time, it all adds to the fun of the evening.
Susan Anderson, our Secretary, has organised our Outing to Hyde Hall on the 25th June. We are looking forward to our trip to this lovely garden, the coach will leave the car park in Christ Church Road, next to the church, at 9.15am and will drive directly to Hyde Hall arriving at approximately 11.30. Departure from Hyde hall will be at 4pm.

Our Society is a member of the Surrey Horticultural Federation and so we are invited to take part in their private outing to Mr and Mrs Merriman’s garden, Shamley Wood House, Woodhill Lane, Shamley Green, Guildford GU5 0SP, from 2.30- 4.30pm on Sunday 9th June. £5 entry for the National Garden Scheme, teas in the Summer House. The garden is at the top of a hill and has wonderful views down to the coast to the south and back to the North Downs. It has been extensively renovated by the present owners [though still a work in progress!] and has a large pond, a stream and rose and heather gardens.

Alpine Garden Society: On the 4th June Kit Strange will tell us about ‘How to be a better Propagator’ and on the 2nd July the talk is to be arranged. Doors open 7.15 for 7.45pm start of talk. Visitors very welcome, £1. Christchurch Hall, Christchurch Road. Epsom KT19 8NE.
Ewell Horticultural Association are holding their Summer Show on Saturday 29th June from 2.30- 4.30 pm at Blenheim High School, Longmead Road, Epsom KT19 9BH. Free admission, tea and cakes, plant sale and raffle. All welcome!

Bookham Open Gardens Day, Sun. 16th June 10 – 5pm, a great opportunity to pick up gardening ideas and tips in a friendly and relaxed atmosphere. Enjoy a variety of interesting gardens, big and small, across Great and Little Bookham. Proceeds go towards the upkeep of our lovely Old Barn Hall, where there will be refreshments on the day. Free mini-bus service between gardens. Tickets and a downloadable programme available in mid May at www.bookhamopengardens.co.uk. For more information contact our Chairman, Tina Hutton on tina.hutton@btinternet.com or phone 01372 457598.
Best wishes Margaret

